
Hi.  My name is Tony and I am calling for Thomas Robay.   He is at 760 Payne Avenue, Saint Paul 
Minnesota.  As well as 747 Payne Avenue, Saint Paul Minnesota.  We object.  We completely object to 
having to pay the money for your street lights, which we don’t even have street lights.  We don’t have 
street lights in front of 760 Payne Avenue and we don’t have street lights in front of 747 Payne Avenue.  
We don’t want to pay for the maintenance of your street lights.  And if y’all want to sweep the street, 
feel free to.  The word is free.  Why should we pay for that?  We pay our property taxes.  It’s COVID-10.  
You barely salt the streets.  You barely plow the streets.  Now that would be something that would be 
worthwhile.  Y’all came in here and changed Payne Avenue years ago, shut the whole road down for the 
entire summer.  Didn’t even give us a business sign to deter the traffic to our business.  Our customers 
had to park 2 blocks away. You gave Merelli’s a sign.  Yeah you did.  You gave Yourourso’s a sign.  But 
you didn’t give A plus a sign.  You shut the road down for a whole summer, but we’re still here.  But we 
don’t want to pay for the lights that we don’t have.  And we don’t want to pay for your street sleeping.  
We’d like you to plow and salt Payne Avenue in front of 760 Payne Avenue and 747 Payne Avenue a lot 
more than you do.  That way, traffic doesn’t build up in the winter and nobody can get up the hill.  Now 
if you’d like, I can send you many many videos of all the traffic that gets stuck on Payne Avenue since 
y’all shut that road down years ago and spent millions of dollars to do whatever you did to it.  Which 
was worthless because all it does is backup the traffic because people can’t get up the hill because it’s 
full of salt because nobody salt and nobody plows.  If you would like the videos, I have videos for every.  
But we don’t want to pay this.  WE object.  So, if you have any questions, call us back:    651-771 0336.  If 
you need a fridge or a stove or a microwave or a dishwater, why don’t you come to A+ Appliances and 
support small business.  Small business  Support us.  Don’t keep charging us stuff.  Thank you.  Have a 
nice day.   
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